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Dear Prayer Partners, April—July 2025
Buenas tardes de Nuevo México. We pray this letter finds you doing well. I
apologize for the delay as this letter is a bit late getting out to you. This quarter
has been exceptionally busy. Thank you all so much for praying for us. The
Lord has been very busy.

RESURRECTION SUNDAY

During the month of April, we celebrated Resurrection Sunday with a Sunrise Breakfast before

the morning service. We had a good turnout. There was plenty to eat and the fellowship was
wonderful. The Lord gave us a great message from the Word of God both Sunday morning and
evening. The religious world celebrates the death of Christ on the cross for our sins; but there is
a disconnect. Most religious people will acknowledge the fact that Jesus died. However, they
believe that He came to teach us to die. Jesus said in John 10:10, “I am come that they might
have life, and that they might have it more abundantly.” We praise God that we have a risen
Saviour! He didn’t come to teach us to die but to give us eternal life. Amen!

MOTHERS DAY TACO NIGHT

Each year we celebrate Cinco de Mayo as a church. This year, Mother’s Day and Cinco de
Mayo fell just a few days apart. We decided to have a Taco Night to celebrate our mothers. Talk
about a lot of fun. We try to decorate and go all out. We try to have at least one meal together
each month to celebrate something. It gives us an opportunity to have food and fellowship. It’s
an awesome way to keep us close knit as a church family. As good Baptists, we like to meet and
eat,

NORTHWEST ORIENTATION REFRESH
During the month of July, Macedonia World Baptist Missions had their Northwest Orientation
School. It is a requirement for all Macedonia missionaries to attend once each three years. | had
not been to one in several years. It was a great time of encouragement and instruction from pas-
tors and missionaries that are faithfully laboring all over the United States. It definitely was a
time to refresh and recharge. It gave me a renewed zeal to reach our little corner of the world. T
praise the Lord for the opportunity to attend this year.

UPDATE ON OUR SON JOSHUA
In our last letter we asked you to pray for our son Joshua and his fiancée, Naomi. After much
prayer, they have decided to cancel their wedding plans and wait on the Lord. Please pray for
them as they seek the Lord’s guidance for each of their lives. What God wants is always what is
best!

Thank you all so much for your faithful prayers and support of the ministry the Lord has called
us to. We love you and praise the Lord for you! Thank you for allowing us to be your missionar-
ies to Nuevo México. Lord bless you as we labor for souls!

Your missionaries,
The Rodney Lane Family
Romans 15:20-21

= o e =




